
 

PRESS RELEASE                                                                                                                       
 
The City of Oakwood 
30 Park Avenue 
Oakwood, Ohio 45419 
 
Subject: COVID-19 and Extension of Oakwood Facility Closings 
 
Date:  May 1, 2020 
 

  
OAKWOOD, OHIO:  
 

The city of Oakwood remains fully committed to taking all reasonable steps in protecting the 
health, welfare and safety of our community and the general public.  Oakwood also remains fully 
committed to complying with all federal and state mandates in addressing COVID-19.  The facility 
closings addressed below are extended through Friday, May 29.  Oakwood city staff remains 
accessible daily as explained below to address any and all government business. 
 

 The Oakwood Community Center at 105 Patterson Road, including the Health Center, is 
closed.  All classes, programs and activities at the OCC are cancelled while the center is 
closed.  OCC staff is available from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday – Friday during the 
closure via telephone (937) 298-0775 and e-mail occ@oakwood.oh.us . 

 The Oakwood Public Works Center at 210 Shafor Boulevard is closed to the public.  
Public Works staff is available from 7:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday – Friday during the 
closure via telephone (937) 298-0777 or e-mail service-department@oakwood.oh.us  
For after hour emergencies, please contact the Public Safety Dispatcher at (937) 298-
2122. 

 The Oakwood City Building at 30 Park Avenue remains open for emergencies only 
during regular business hours from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday – Friday.  All non-
emergency business must be conducted via telephone and/or e-mail.  All staff phone 
numbers and e-mail addresses are readily available on the city website at 
www.oakwoodohio.gov.  The website also includes easy access to the City’s online bill 
payment portal. 

 The Oakwood Public Safety Building at 30 Park Avenue remains open for emergencies 
only.  The Public Safety Dispatcher is available 24-7, but only for emergencies.  All non-
emergency public safety business must be conducted via telephone and/or e-mail.  
Public Safety staff phone numbers and e-mail addresses are readily available on the city 
website at www.oakwoodohio.gov. 
 

 

FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT   
Norbert S. Klopsch, City Manager 
(937) 298-0600 
klopsch@oakwood.oh.us 
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